[image: image1.jpg]


State of Georgia
Juvenile Court of Forsyth County
Bell-Forsyth Judicial Circuit

	Christopher W. Willis
PRESIDING JUDGE 

	
	TELEPHONE (770) 781-3099  
  FACSIMILE (770) 781-3089





August 11, 2021
JUVENILE COURT OF FORSYTH COUNTY REPORT FOR AUGUST COURT IMPROVEMENT INITIATIVE MEETING

We continue to do our best to implement best practices in the face of the ebb and flow of the Covid-19 pandemic.  While we have gone back to having many of our hearings in person, we are still utilizing video conferencing when consented to or appropriate.

If you have not heard, the first full-time Juvenile Court Judge for Forsyth County, Judge J. Russell Jackson, retired on July 30, 2021 after 22 years in that position.  He served as a pro tem and part-time juvenile judge for a few years before his full-time appointment in 1999.  The newly appointed juvenile court judge joining our court is Heather Dunn who is currently an Assistant District Attorney with the Bell-Forsyth D.A.’s office and she will officially start on August 30th.  I look forward to having her be a part of our CII team in the future.
After a long pandemic induced delay, we will get to have our second MD/CANI program along with the Juvenile Court of Dawson County next month on September 9th and 10th.  We will be covering the period from the Initial Judicial Review thru TPR and know that it will be a great experience for our court and stakeholders.
In May, Jerry Bruce and Angela Tyner attended our Juvenile Bar Association’s luncheon and presented a training on the newly published Guide to Best Interest Advocacy to our attorneys and CASA.  It was excellent as always.
We also are happy to share that we have just implemented a new program which we learned about at the last CII meeting in Columbus back in March.  When our DFCS representative and one of our SAAGs heard about the Dashboard report being utilized by Troup County, they immediately came to me and asked if we could look at bringing this tool to our court.  With the help of Judge Michael Key and Lori Davis, our local DFCS office has this month rolled out the Dashboard reports for our court hearings and we had a training lunch and learn on August 3rd to introduce it to our attorneys and CASA.  We believe that this will be a valuable tool which will improve the quality and efficiency of our review and dispositional hearings.  Thanks again to the Juvenile Court of Troup County and Lori Davis for all of your help and guidance.
Thank you

Judge Christopher W. Willis
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